Diocese of Prince Albert OFFICE OF THE BISHOP



Diocèse de Prince Albert BUREAU DE L'EVEQUE

March 30, 2021

Dear Clergy and Faithful of the Diocese of Prince Albert,

Greetings of peace and joy to you as Holy Week is upon us in which we will celebrate the death and resurrection of the Lord.

As most of you know, over the last few years we have been fundraising for a tractor for a community in need in Tanzania. This campaign has come to be known as the 'Tractor Project.' To date we have received \$37,650. I am very grateful for your generosity, for your desire to participate in this project and for being so generous to help with the purchase of a tractor, allowing these farmers to become more responsible to their families and to their nation. We hope, in time, they will be able to increase their capabilities of producing more from the land they are working and eventually to help alleviate the poverty in which they live.

So, once again, this project was made possible through your generosity. My gratitude to you and may the Lord bless you during this holy season as we journey toward our salvation Easter morning!

Sincerely yours in Christ,

+Albert Thévenot M.

Apostolic Administrator of Prince Albert

www.padiocese.ca